'Jungle Lore' for cub leaders

By JEAN LAYMAN Herald Special

Knox Presbyterian Church Hall was the scene of a very enthusiastic group of Cub leaders who participated in a "Jungle Lore" workshop Saturday.

Co-ordinator Terry Colter, assisted by trainers Elaine Hannah, Evelyn Owen and Walt Peters, prepared an outstanding program on jungle fore for each participant to return to their Cub packs with something with which to achieve new horizons.

Mrs. Colter outlined the importance of using jungle fore in pack meetings by having the atmosphere, using lair curtains, jungle names, totems, a moon and during inspection using jungle terminology. Other names can be adap-

ted to suit the occasion. Evelyn Owen read the Law of the Jungle. Discipline comes from the Law, which is basically all

common sense. Mrs. Hannah led in an action song and was in charge of crafts which included the elephant which included the Dance Introduce the jungle char-



Area Cubs can look forward to some adventures in the rainforests of India this season following a day-long Cub leader's workshop on Jungle Lore Saturday. A number of leaders gathered at Knox Presbyterian Church in Georgetown to learn how "lair" curtains, jungle names, totems, and special craft ideas related to the jungle and its denizens can turn weekly Cub meetings into thrilling and educational adventures. Sharing their expertise with newer leaders were Elaine Hannah, seen here explaining some crafts, workshop co-ordinator Terry Colter and trainer Evelyn Owen on her right and Walt Peters on her left.

(Photo by Jean Layman)

of Baloo and the Dance of Kas. Mrs. Colter and Mr. Peters instructed a jungle opening and closing using the moon and jungle atmosphere.

Mrs. Colter pointed out that all boys enjoy stories, sa let them be comfortable in a relaxed position in the circle. Another way to

acters to the pack is by films, available at the library.

Jungle games were introduced by atory then led by Mrs. Colter, making It easy for the leaders to put to use in their respective groups. Some of the games included Red Flower, Shere Khan and the Wolves, White Hood the Cobra, Earth, Air and

Water and the Animal Game using the wolf Akela, Kaa, Baloo and Bagheera.

Mrs. Owen captured the interest of the group when she read a story from Rudyard Kipling's "Just So Stories".

Mrs. Colter had copies of the day's events to present to each participant, which included a booklet of games, Jungle names, and Jungle opening and clos-

The workshop came to a close with Mrs. Colter and Mr. Peters leading in a Jungle Closing, followed by a prayer led by Mrs. Colter.

District Commissioner John Sharples attended this interesting and funfilled workshop.

Participants were Brenda McMurray, Sybil Ewing and Arch Hayden of 1st Georgetown, Bill Ingles and Hans Lindfors of 1st Acton "B", Donna Thompson of 8th Georgetown, Dawn Lockhart of 4th Georgetown, Roy Frost, Sandy Caves, Hans Treviranus from 1st Hornby and Lynda Bell and Vic Auger of 1st Scotch Block.

WEEKEND EXTRA, Friday, October 29, 1982 - Page 7

The presentation of a handcrafted plaque to Cub Greg Socha (left) of First Limehouse for accumulating the most points on a recent nature day outing was made all the more special last week by the presence of Steven Lahey (right), a fellow Cub from Sydney, Australia, who's visiting his grandparents in Georgetown. Steven helped ACM Guy Tellier present Greg bis plaque after sharing some of his knowledge and experience from Down Under with the pack.

Australian visits Limehouse pack

coffee breaks.

By JEAN LAYMAN First Limehouse Cub pack welcomed cub Steven Lahey of 1st Norman-

hurst, a pack in Sidney, Australia, last Wednesday evening. Steven is visiting his

grandparents in Georgetown, Mr. and Mrs. K. Howat of Henry Street, as well as his mother and two brothers, Allan and Trevor. While visiting, Steven and Allan attend Park school.

boys his Cub handbook and explained his badges, the "Gold Boomerang" being a coveted badge. Steven also showed the boys a collection of pictures he received while visiting the National Headquarters of Boy Scouts of Canada in Ottawa, where Sleven's other

woggle, marshmallow cle-

phant and baker's dough

craft, whereby each part-

icipant could make a

jungle animal of his

choice, Mrs. Hannah was

also in charge of lunch and

Walt Peters taught the

various Jungle Dances

grandparents live. During the program, assistant Cubmaster Guy Tellier presented Greg

Day outing held in September. Mr. and Mrs. Tellier handcrafted the plaque for this event.

Get well wishes were extended to Leader Bonnic Mitchell and the boys gave a hearty three cheers to Steven Lahey, an Australian counterpart.



Mutual Life of Canada

451-3460 or 877-4515

Socha with a plaque for During the pack meethaving the highest number of points at the Nature ing. Steven showed the Gallery exhibition Gretchen Hamilton Day and Reginald Finlayson, two of the guiding lights behind the Halton Hills Galyn Shoes \$9 a.m. - \$9 Luggage \$11 p.m. Arts Council, share exhibition space in the Library-Cultural Centre gallery Nov. 1 to 27 for a show and sale of their paintings. Everyone's welcome and there is, of course, no admission charge. Gallery hours are Tuesday and Saturday from 2 to 4 p.m. and Tuesday and Thursday from 6 to 8 p.m.

Royal Canadian Legion Branch 120

REMEMBRANCE



Order your Remembrance Wreath right away. These beautiful wreaths are available for \$18.00 each. Anyone Interested can call after 10 a.m.

877-2645 ~ 877-4413

ERNIE PEASEY, POPPY CHAIRMAN

Men's

DRESS SHOES

Selected, Ladies'

DRESS SHOES

Kids' **BOOTS** 1000 Mens' & Ladies **HUSH PUPPIES** & OMPHIES by Kaulman Ladies · DRESS BOOTS

CHARGEX VISA

Georgetown Market Place

877-3103





While Quantities Last

Fri. & Sat., October 29,30